AN INVITATION TO COMMENT ON THIS

DRAFT PUBLIC ENVIRONMENT REPORT

NOTE: The Deadline for comment has been extended to 5PM WST (GMT+08:00) Friday January 11th 2001
 

Copies of the draft Public Environment Report can be viewed at the following locations:

 

Shire of Exmouth Library - 22 Maidstone Cres, Exmouth

Shire of Carnarvon - Stuart St, Carnarvon

Kodak Shop - Bayview Shopping Centre, Coral Bay

Dept. Environmental Protection Library - 141 St Georges Tce, Perth

Environment Australia - John Gorton Bldg. King Edward Tce, Parkes, ACT
 

This draft Public Environment Report describes the proposal by Coral Coast Marina Development Pty Ltd (the proponent) to construct and operate a resort village (Coral Coast Resort).  Coral Coast Marina Development Pty Ltd’s proposal will provide a broad range of residential, short stay and holiday accommodation to be constructed around an inshore marina at the Mauds Landing townsite near Coral Bay in the north west of Western Australia.  The proposed development is adjacent to the Ningaloo Marine Park, approximately eight kilometres from Commonwealth waters.  

Consistent with the guidelines issued by the Commonwealth Environment Minister under Section 97 of the Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999 this draft Public Environment Report provides a description of the proposal, its location and a description of the existing environment. A description of potential impacts on matters of National Environmental Significance and strategies for their mitigation and offsets is provided.

Relevant matters of National Environmental Significance upon which comments are sought are identified and reported on in this document. These are:

· listed threatened species and communities;

· listed migratory species;

· Commonwealth marine environment 

Matters of national environmental significance relating to World Heritage Properties, RAMSAR wetlands, nuclear actions and direct impacts on Commonwealth land are not triggered by this proposal and accordingly are not considered in this draft Public Environment Report. All other environmental issues are dealt with under the State assessment process.

Comments provided during the comment period will be incorporated in finalisation of this draft document.  This document is available for comment from 26th November 2001 to 24th December 2001.

Comments should be addressed to:

Coral Coast Marina Development Pty Ltd  (CCMD)

C/- 21 Howard St 

PERTH WA 6000

Phone: 
08 9481 3434

Fax:

08 9481 3435


Attention:  Mr Henk van der Wiele.

